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MEMORANDUM 

To:  House Committee on Transportation 

From:  Office of Revisor of Statutes 

Date:  March 11, 2021 

Subject: Bill Brief – SB 95 

 

SB 95 exempts motor vehicle odometer reading recording requirements when such 

recording requirements are exempted by federal law. 

Under current law in K.S.A. 8-135, on a reassignment of title the odometer reading is 

recorded on the certificate of title. There are certain vehicles exempt under current law from that 

odometer recording requirement, including vehicles that are 10 model years or older and trucks 

with a gross vehicle weight of more than 16,000 pounds.  

SB 95 would instead exempt any vehicles from odometer recording requirements on 

certificate of titles if those vehicles are exempt from the recording requirements under federal 

law. 

If enacted, the provisions of SB 95 become effective January 1, 2022. 

 


